

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

+ + + + +

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD

+ + + + +

ROLL CALL HEARING

+ + + + +

IN THE MATTER OF: :

:

Gordon Restaurant-Chevy :
 Chase, LLC :
 t/a Little Beast :
 5600 Connecticut Avenue, NW: :
 License #ABRA-109091 :
 Retailer CR - License :
 Renewal :
 Case #18-PRO-00028 :

MONDAY, MAY 14, 2018

+ + + + +

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board met in Alcoholic Beverage Control Hearing Room, Reeves Building, 2000 14th Street N.W., Washington, D.C., Ms. LaVerne Fletcher, Agent, presiding.

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 10:13 a.m.

3 AGENT FLETCHER: Would the parties in
4 the matter of Little Beast, please, come forward.
5 The parties in the matter of Little Beast. This
6 is Case No. 18-PRO-00028, Gordon Restaurant-Chevy
7 Chase, LLC.

8 MR. KOLKER: Which side is which?

9 AGENT FLETCHER: The right side is for
10 the applicant. This side is for the protestant.

11 MR. KOLKER: Okay.

12 AGENT FLETCHER: Mr. Gordon, you are
13 the owner?

14 MR. GORDON: I'm a partner.

15 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Thank you.
16 Present on behalf of the Group of 11?

17 MR. KOLKER: My name is Peter Kolker,
18 K-O-L-K-E-R, is the last name.

19 AGENT FLETCHER: Mr. Kolker, are there
20 any other individuals present from your group
21 today?

22 MR. KOLKER: Yes, there are.

1 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Hi. You can
2 line up right behind Mr. Kolker. There is a
3 microphone on the table and just state your name
4 and spell it for the record, please.

5 MS. FOSTER-CROWDER: Can you hear me?

6 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes.

7 MS. FOSTER-CROWDER: It's Lee Foster-
8 Crowder.

9 AGENT FLETCHER: How do you spell it?

10 MS. FOSTER-CROWDER: Foster, F-O-S-T-
11 E-R hyphen C-R-O-W-D, as in dog, E-R.

12 AGENT FLETCHER: And what's the first
13 name?

14 MS. FOSTER-CROWDER: Lee.

15 AGENT FLETCHER: L-E-E?

16 MS. FOSTER-CROWDER: Yes, it's -- do
17 you need the official on my passport name?

18 AGENT FLETCHER: No, just your --

19 MS. FOSTER-CROWDER: Okay.

20 AGENT FLETCHER: -- L-E-E is good.

21 MS. FOSTER-CROWDER: Okay. That's my
22 middle name, but that's what I use.

1 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Thank you.
2 Thank you very much.

3 MS. FOSTER-CROWDER: Okay.

4 MR. GEORGIEV: George Georgiev, G-E-O-
5 R-G-I-E-V, as in victory.

6 AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you very much.

7 MR. MILES-McLEAN: Good morning.

8 AGENT FLETCHER: Good morning.

9 MR. MILES-McLEAN: Stuart Miles-
10 McLean. Spelled, the first name is S-T-U-A-R-T
11 last name is M-I-L-E-S hyphen M-C capital L-E-A-
12 N.

13 AGENT FLETCHER: L-E-A-N. Thank you
14 very much.

15 MR. MILES-McLEAN: Thank you.

16 AGENT FLETCHER: Mr. Kolker, there are
17 four individuals present from your group today,
18 which means that your group is granted
19 conditional standing.

20 MR. KOLKER: Okay.

21 AGENT FLETCHER: At the upcoming
22 Status Hearing, one more person needs to appear

1 that is not here today.

2 MR. KOLKER: All right.

3 AGENT FLETCHER: At that time, the
4 Board would grant full standing to your group,
5 but we will proceed with scheduling the dates.

6 Is there anyone here representing
7 Deborah Meredith or Milton Meredith?

8 MR. KOLKER: Well, I'm representing
9 them, because all of those individuals who
10 entered the protest or signed our Protest Letter
11 designated me in the Protest Letter to be their
12 representative.

13 AGENT FLETCHER: The Protest Letter
14 filed by the Merediths appears to be separate
15 from the one you filed. I'll take another look.
16 In your Protest Letter, on your cover letter, Mr.
17 Kolker, you mentioned that you were -- there were
18 a Group of 11 residents and there were a group of
19 11 residents that signed the Protest Letter that
20 you submitted.

21 The Merediths filed a separate Protest
22 Letter.

1 MR. KOLKER: But they also signed the
2 one that we filed and if I may show it to you?

3 AGENT FLETCHER: That's okay. If it's
4 here I'll find it. Give me one second. And
5 thanks for pointing that out. I'm going to take
6 a look. I got it right here. So I'm going to
7 make a note to disregard the one that they filed,
8 because they also filed a separate Protest
9 Letter.

10 MR. KOLKER: Yes.

11 AGENT FLETCHER: So just for the
12 record, we are going to disregard the Protest
13 Letter that they filed and just include them in
14 your Group of then 13, because the two of them
15 make 13 for your group.

16 MR. KOLKER: Okay.

17 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. So, Mr.
18 Kolker, you are representing a Group of 13 and
19 still just one more who is not present today
20 needs to come at the Status Hearing.

21 MR. KOLKER: They come in even while
22 we are speaking, because they are on route, but

1 if not, they will be at the next hearing.

2 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. We need to set
3 a date for a mediation, Status Hearing and
4 Protest Hearing. I'll give you the date for the
5 Status and Protest Hearing first.

6 The date for the Status Hearing is
7 June 20, June 20 at 9:30 a.m.

8 MR. GORDON: Would that be here?

9 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes.

10 MR. KOLKER: Okay. Is it possible for
11 that date to be changed? Because I have to be
12 out of the country in the -- on the week of the
13 17th of June.

14 AGENT FLETCHER: The dates being given
15 today, Mr. Kolker, are actually the next
16 available dates on the Board's full calendar, so
17 I'll give you the date and you can petition the
18 Board to change the date for the reason you
19 stated. And then they will grant you a
20 continuance should they so decide.

21 MR. KOLKER: Okay.

22 AGENT FLETCHER: The other option that

1 you have, Mr. Kolker, because at the Status
2 Hearing, the only thing that happens is that the
3 Board wants to know if the parties participated
4 in mediation and whether or not the matter was
5 settled.

6 MR. KOLKER: All right.

7 AGENT FLETCHER: So if you want, you
8 can designate the one other person that must
9 come.

10 MR. KOLKER: I see, okay.

11 AGENT FLETCHER: You can designate
12 that one person and if they show, that's fine and
13 they can just say --

14 MR. KOLKER: And they would simply
15 report about whether the mediation was successful
16 or not?

17 AGENT FLETCHER: The mediation,
18 exactly. And in your case, they will report
19 about whether or not mediation was successful or
20 not and that one additional person will cause the
21 Board to grant full standing to your protest.

22 MR. KOLKER: Okay.

1 AGENT FLETCHER: And so if you want to
2 do that, instead of rescheduling.

3 MR. KOLKER: Yes. All right. That's
4 what we will do instead.

5 AGENT FLETCHER: And I'll make a note
6 of that.

7 MR. KOLKER: And is that at 10:00?

8 AGENT FLETCHER: That is going to be
9 at 9:30.

10 MR. KOLKER: 9:30.

11 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes, on June 20 at
12 9:30.

13 MR. KOLKER: Okay.

14 AGENT FLETCHER: The Protest Hearing
15 is set for July 18 at 1:30, July 18 at 1:30 for
16 the Protest Hearing.

17 MR. KOLKER: All right.

18 AGENT FLETCHER: And, Mr. Kolker, when
19 will you be out of town?

20 MR. KOLKER: I'll be out of town from
21 June 15th. Excuse me, let me just look for a
22 moment here, so I can -- from June 15th and I

1 return on June 24th.

2 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

3 MR. KOLKER: So basically June 15th to
4 June 22nd is when I'm out of town.

5 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. I just wanted
6 to make sure.

7 MR. KOLKER: I'm counting the weekend,
8 okay, so --

9 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

10 MR. KOLKER: -- I'm back on the 25th.

11 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Just to --

12 MR. KOLKER: I'll be back for that --
13 for the Protest Hearing on July 18.

14 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. I'm just
15 checking for the mediation dates.

16 MR. KOLKER: Oh, I see. Okay.

17 AGENT FLETCHER: And I'll -- the dates
18 that I'm going to give you precede the 15th if
19 you are available.

20 MR. KOLKER: Okay.

21 AGENT FLETCHER: The next available
22 date for mediation is Thursday, May 31st, that's

1 Thursday, May 31st.

2 MR. KOLKER: Just a moment, please.

3 AGENT FLETCHER: And that would be at
4 9:00, 10:00, 11:00, 11:30, any time between 9:00
5 and 1:00.

6 MR. KOLKER: Just a minute. Can I--

7 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes.

8 MR. KOLKER: -- just consult here?

9 AGENT FLETCHER: Um-hum.

10 MR. GORDON: Can I ask about the
11 mediation?

12 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes.

13 MR. GORDON: You would have a mediator
14 here?

15 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes, I'm the Board's
16 Mediator. It would be me.

17 MR. GORDON: You are the Board's
18 Mediator?

19 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes.

20 MR. GORDON: So that would occur on
21 May 31st at?

22 AGENT FLETCHER: If that's a good date

1 for everyone, it will be on the 31st at whatever
2 time you choose.

3 MR. GORDON: It's a good date for us.

4 MR. KOLKER: That's a problem for our
5 side, because Ms. Foster-Crowder, whose presence
6 is necessary, is out of town.

7 AGENT FLETCHER: Um-hum.

8 MR. KOLKER: But comes back on June
9 4th.

10 AGENT FLETCHER: On June 4? Well, let
11 me ask you this, would -- okay, let me check the
12 4th first. We could do it on Tuesday, June 5 if
13 that works for you, Mr. Gordon? June 5th?

14 MR. GORDON: Okay.

15 MR. KOLKER: Yeah, that's fine.

16 AGENT FLETCHER: Do you have a
17 preference for any time between 9:00 and 1:00?
18 9:00, 9:30, 10:00?

19 MR. KOLKER: 9:30?

20 AGENT FLETCHER: 9:30.

21 MR. KOLKER: And then can you answer--

22 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes.

1 MR. KOLKER: -- you will be the
2 mediator?

3 (Phone Rings)

4 MR. KOLKER: Excuse me. Sorry.

5 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes.

6 MR. KOLKER: You will be the mediator.
7 Okay.

8 AGENT FLETCHER: I am the Board's
9 Mediator, yes.

10 MR. KOLKER: Okay. So that would be
11 June 5th at 9:30?

12 AGENT FLETCHER: 9:30.

13 MR. KOLKER: Okay. And it would be
14 here? Is it --

15 AGENT FLETCHER: It will. Most likely
16 it will be in this room. When you check-in, the
17 person out front will let you know whether or not
18 you can come in this room. Most likely it's
19 going to be right here.

20 MR. KOLKER: Okay. Or else they will
21 redirect us?

22 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes. She will just

1 have you come in through that door right there.

2 MR. KOLKER: Okay. All right.

3 AGENT FLETCHER: In the back.

4 Mediation is set for Tuesday, June 5 at 9:30.

5 MR. GORDON: Okay. Can I ask about
6 process, please?

7 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes.

8 MR. GORDON: We mediate on June 5th.

9 If we come to terms, then we report on June 20th?

10 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes. If you come to
11 -- if you enter into -- if you come to mediation
12 on June the 5th and you enter into a settlement
13 agreement and submit it to the Board, you would
14 not need to come on June the 20th, to the Status
15 Hearing.

16 MR. GORDON: All right. And then the
17 Protest on July 18th?

18 AGENT FLETCHER: That would be
19 canceled if you submit a settlement agreement
20 that the Board approves.

21 But let me make another note just for
22 the record. The -- Mr. Gordon, you entered into

1 a settlement agreement with the ANC?

2 MR. GORDON: Correct.

3 AGENT FLETCHER: And just for the
4 record, what that means is that if the ANC enters
5 into a settlement agreement with an -- if the ANC
6 enters into a settlement agreement with an
7 establishment, upon approval of the settlement
8 agree, the Board dismisses any group of
9 individuals.

10 Mr. Kolker is representing a Group of
11 13. The ANC agreement has been submitted. There
12 is a chance that that agreement will go on the
13 Board's Agenda for review on this coming
14 Wednesday. If the agreement goes on the Board's
15 Agenda for review this coming Wednesday or any
16 Wednesday prior to your mediation, the Board will
17 -- if they approve the agreement, then they will
18 dismiss the group of individuals. That's the --

19 MR. GORDON: We are aware of this
20 Wednesday date. And we will be in attendance.

21 AGENT FLETCHER: On Wednesday, I'm not
22 aware that you have a hearing before the Board.

1 MR. GORDON: Oh, we don't.

2 AGENT FLETCHER: You don't. Yeah, you
3 don't have a hearing on Wednesday.

4 MR. GORDON: Ah.

5 AGENT FLETCHER: The Board comes --
6 there is a full Board on Wednesdays.

7 MR. GORDON: Right.

8 AGENT FLETCHER: When they come in on
9 Wednesdays, if there are any settlement
10 agreements for review --

11 MR. GORDON: Um-hum.

12 AGENT FLETCHER: -- the review them
13 behind closed doors. So there is no hearing.

14 MR. GORDON: Right.

15 AGENT FLETCHER: So I'm not aware that
16 you are on a -- you have a hearing for Wednesday.

17 MR. GORDON: Okay.

18 AGENT FLETCHER: It's just that they
19 will review the settlement agreement when they
20 are here on Wednesday.

21 MR. GORDON: All right.

22 MR. KOLKER: Will we have an

1 opportunity to submit something to the Board in
2 advance of that Wednesday hearing, in which we
3 request that the Board defer their consideration
4 of that settlement agreement until the July 18th
5 hearing?

6 We are in negotiations on two fronts
7 at the same time.

8 AGENT FLETCHER: Um-hum.

9 MR. KOLKER: One of them is the liquor
10 license and the other is the public space permit.
11 And we would like to be able to present our
12 position to the Board, so that they could
13 consider after all these matters have been
14 resolved, if we are able to resolve them.

15 AGENT FLETCHER: The -- if the Board
16 approves the -- so to answer your question, first
17 of all, Mr. Kolker, that's not part of their
18 procedure, so that's not something they would do.

19 But once the Board issues an order
20 approving a settlement agreement, it comes out in
21 the form of a Board Order and when there is a
22 Board Order issued, the parties have an

1 opportunity to seek reconsideration of the Board
2 Order.

3 And so, you know, at that time, you
4 would have an opportunity to say whatever you
5 wanted to say, but it would be after the Board
6 Order has been issued approving the settlement
7 agreement.

8 MR. KOLKER: If I make a submission
9 and ask that the Board consider it, would that at
10 least be presented before the Board at their
11 hearing?

12 AGENT FLETCHER: Yeah, any -- you can
13 make any submission to the Board at any time --

14 MR. KOLKER: Okay.

15 AGENT FLETCHER: -- to go on the
16 Board's Agenda for review.

17 MR. KOLKER: Okay.

18 AGENT FLETCHER: And so, yes, you can
19 do that.

20 MR. KOLKER: Okay. Thank you.

21 AGENT FLETCHER: Um-hum. Any
22 questions at all? Any other questions?

1 MR. GORDON: Well, the only comment I
2 would like to make is that the settlement
3 agreement with the ANC has substantially reduced
4 some of the things that we have asked, so that
5 many of the complaints or the -- yeah, complaints
6 that have been put forth by the complainants are
7 taken care of.

8 AGENT FLETCHER: Um-hum.

9 MR. GORDON: So I hope that the ANC --
10 settlement agreement with the ANC is -- follows
11 your process on Wednesday.

12 AGENT FLETCHER: Um-hum.

13 MR. GORDON: And then we learn right
14 after that what the outcome is?

15 AGENT FLETCHER: Yeah, you can call.
16 If the Board reviews your settlement agreement on
17 Wednesday, you may call Thursday afternoon after
18 12:00 and ask whether or not the Board approved
19 the settlement agreement.

20 Are you familiar with Martha Jenkins
21 or April Randall, either one of those
22 individuals?

1 MR. GORDON: I don't know them.

2 AGENT FLETCHER: You can contact --
3 well, let me spell April Randall's last name for
4 the record. Her last name is spelled R-A-N-D-A-
5 L-L, that's April Randall.

6 MR. GORDON: Um-hum.

7 AGENT FLETCHER: Martha Jenkins is the
8 person that you can contact. Martha Jenkins is
9 our General Counsel. Martha Jenkins, that's M-A-
10 R-T-H-A J-E-N-K-I-N-S. You may contact Martha
11 Jenkins by calling (202) 442-4423.

12 MR. GORDON: And April?

13 AGENT FLETCHER: April has the same
14 number. In fact, I would suggest you contact
15 April first, because she will know first.

16 MR. GORDON: Okay.

17 AGENT FLETCHER: April Randall will
18 know first whether or not the settlement
19 agreement has been approved and you can check
20 with her on Thursday afternoon and she will be
21 able to let you know.

22 MR. GORDON: That's great. Thank you.

1 AGENT FLETCHER: You're welcome. Any
2 other questions?

3 MR. GORDON: No, that's it for me.

4 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Mr. Kolker,
5 anything else?

6 MR. KOLKER: No, I don't have anything
7 else. Thank you.

8 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Well, thank
9 you very much. The Roll Call Hearing is
10 concluded.

11 MR. KOLKER: Okay. Thank you.

12 AGENT FLETCHER: Mr. Gordon, did you
13 put your contact information on that sheet
14 already?

15 MR. GORDON: I did. My name, email
16 and phone number.

17 AGENT FLETCHER: That's all we need,
18 because we will communicate with you by email
19 beyond today.

20 MR. GORDON: Okay.

21 AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you.

22 MR. GORDON: Great. Thank you.

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22

AGENT FLETCHER: You're welcome.

(Whereupon, the Roll Call Hearing was
concluded at 10:33 a.m.)

A

a.m 2:2 7:7 22:3
able 17:11,14 20:21
ABRA-109091 1:11
additional 8:20
advance 17:2
afternoon 19:17 20:20
Agenda 15:13,15 18:16
Agent 1:18 2:3,9,12,15
 2:19 3:1,6,9,12,15,18
 3:20 4:1,6,8,13,16,21
 5:3,13 6:3,11,17 7:2,9
 7:14,22 8:7,11,17 9:1
 9:5,8,11,14,18 10:2,5
 10:9,11,14,17,21 11:3
 11:7,9,12,15,19,22
 12:7,10,16,20,22 13:5
 13:8,12,15,22 14:3,7
 14:10,18 15:3,21 16:2
 16:5,8,12,15,18 17:8
 17:15 18:12,15,18,21
 19:8,12,15 20:2,7,13
 20:17 21:1,4,8,12,17
 21:21 22:1
agree 15:8
agreement 14:13,19
 15:1,5,6,11,12,14,17
 16:19 17:4,20 18:7
 19:3,10,16,19 20:19
agreements 16:10
Ah 16:4
Alcoholic 1:3,17,17
ANC 15:1,4,5,11 19:3,9
 19:10
answer 17:16
answer-- 12:21
appear 4:22
appears 5:14
applicant 2:10
approval 15:7
approve 15:17
approved 19:18 20:19
approves 14:20 17:16
approving 17:20 18:6
April 19:21 20:3,5,12,13
 20:15,17
asked 19:4
attendance 15:20
available 7:16 10:19,21
Avenue 1:10
aware 15:19,22 16:15

B

back 10:10,12 12:8 14:3
basically 10:3
Beast 1:10 2:4,5
behalf 2:16
Beverage 1:3,17,17

beyond 21:19

Board 1:3,17 5:4 7:18
 8:3,21 14:13,20 15:8
 15:16,22 16:5,6 17:1
 17:3,12,15,19,21,22
 18:1,5,9,10,13 19:16
 19:18
Board's 7:16 11:15,17
 13:8 15:13,14 18:16
Building 1:18

C

C-R-O-W-D 3:11
calendar 7:16
call 1:5 19:15,17 21:9
 22:2
calling 20:11
canceled 14:19
capital 4:11
care 19:7
case 1:12 2:6 8:18
cause 8:20
chance 15:12
change 7:18
changed 7:11
Chase 1:9 2:7
check 12:11 20:19
check-in 13:16
checking 10:15
choose 12:2
closed 16:13
COLUMBIA 1:1
come 2:4 6:20,21 8:9
 13:18 14:1,9,10,11,14
 16:8
comes 12:8 16:5 17:20
coming 15:13,15
comment 19:1
communicate 21:18
complainants 19:6
complaints 19:5,5
concluded 21:10 22:3
conditional 4:19
Connecticut 1:10
consider 17:13 18:9
consideration 17:3
consult 11:8
contact 20:2,8,10,14
 21:13
continuance 7:20
Control 1:3,17,17
Correct 15:2
Counsel 20:9
counting 10:7
country 7:12
cover 5:16
CR 1:11
Crowder 3:8

D

D.C 1:18
date 7:3,4,6,11,17,18
 10:22 11:22 12:3
 15:20
dates 5:5 7:14,16 10:15
 10:17
Deborah 5:7
decide 7:20
defer 17:3
designate 8:8,11
designated 5:11
dismiss 15:18
dismisses 15:8
disregard 6:7,12
DISTRICT 1:1
dog 3:11
door 14:1
doors 16:13

E

E-R 3:11,11
either 19:21
email 21:15,18
enter 14:11,12
entered 5:10 14:22
enters 15:4,6
establishment 15:7
exactly 8:18
Excuse 9:21 13:4

F

F-O-S-T- 3:10
fact 20:14
familiar 19:20
filed 5:14,15,21 6:2,7,8
 6:13
find 6:4
fine 8:12 12:15
first 3:12 4:10 7:5 12:12
 17:16 20:15,15,18
Fletcher 1:18 2:3,9,12
 2:15,19 3:1,6,9,12,15
 3:18,20 4:1,6,8,13,16
 4:21 5:3,13 6:3,11,17
 7:2,9,14,22 8:7,11,17
 9:1,5,8,11,14,18 10:2
 10:5,9,11,14,17,21
 11:3,7,9,12,15,19,22
 12:7,10,16,20,22 13:5
 13:8,12,15,22 14:3,7
 14:10,18 15:3,21 16:2
 16:5,8,12,15,18 17:8
 17:15 18:12,15,18,21
 19:8,12,15 20:2,7,13
 20:17 21:1,4,8,12,17
 21:21 22:1
follows 19:10

form 17:21
forth 19:6
forward 2:4
Foster 3:10
Foster- 3:7
Foster-Crowder 3:5,7
 3:10,14,16,19,21 4:3
 12:5
four 4:17
front 13:17
fronts 17:6
full 5:4 7:16 8:21 16:6

G

G-E-O- 4:4
General 20:9
George 4:4
Georgiev 4:4,4
give 6:4 7:4,17 10:18
given 7:14
go 15:12 18:15
goes 15:14
going 6:5,6,12 9:8
 10:18 13:19
good 3:20 4:7,8 11:22
 12:3
Gordon 1:9 2:6,12,14
 7:8 11:10,13,17,20
 12:3,13,14 14:5,8,16
 14:22 15:2,19 16:1,4
 16:7,11,14,17,21 19:1
 19:9,13 20:1,6,12,16
 20:22 21:3,12,15,20
 21:22
grant 5:4 7:19 8:21
granted 4:18
great 20:22 21:22
group 2:16,20 4:17,18
 5:4,18,18 6:14,15,18
 15:8,10,18

H

happens 8:2
hear 3:5
hearing 1:5,17 4:22
 6:20 7:1,3,4,5,6 8:2
 9:14,16 10:13 14:15
 15:22 16:3,13,16 17:2
 17:5 18:11 21:9 22:2
Hi 3:1
hope 19:9
hyphen 3:11 4:11

I

I-- 11:6
include 6:13
individuals 2:20 4:17
 5:9 15:9,18 19:22

information 21:13
issued 17:22 18:6
issues 17:19

J

J-E-N-K-I-N-S 20:10
Jenkins 19:20 20:7,8,9
20:11
July 9:15,15 10:13
14:17 17:4
June 7:7,7,13 9:11,21
9:22 10:1,3,4 12:8,10
12:12,13 13:11 14:4,8
14:9,12,14

K

K-O-L-K-E-R 2:18
know 8:3 13:17 18:3
20:1,15,18,21
Kolker 2:8,11,17,17,19
2:22 3:2 4:16,20 5:2,8
5:17 6:1,10,16,18,21
7:10,15,21 8:1,6,10
8:14,22 9:3,7,10,13
9:17,18,20 10:3,7,10
10:12,16,20 11:2,6,8
12:4,8,15,19,21 13:1
13:4,6,10,13,20 14:2
15:10 16:22 17:9,17
18:8,14,17,20 21:4,6
21:11

L

L-E-A- 4:11
L-E-A-N 4:13
L-E-E 3:15,20
L-L 20:5
LaVerne 1:18
learn 19:13
Lee 3:7,14
letter 5:10,11,13,16,16
5:19,22 6:9,13
license 1:11,11 17:10
line 3:2
liquor 17:9
Little 1:10 2:4,5
LLC 1:9 2:7
look 5:15 6:6 9:21

M

M-A- 20:9
M-C 4:11
M-I-L-E-S 4:11
Martha 19:20 20:7,8,9
20:10
matter 1:8 2:4,5 8:4
matters 17:13
McLean 4:10

means 4:18 15:4
mediate 14:8
mediation 7:3 8:4,15,17
8:19 10:15,22 11:11
14:4,11 15:16
mediator 11:13,16,18
13:2,6,9
mentioned 5:17
Meredith 5:7,7
Merediths 5:14,21
met 1:17
microphone 3:3
middle 3:22
Miles- 4:9
MILES-McLEAN 4:7,9
4:15
Milton 5:7
minute 11:6
moment 9:22 11:2
MONDAY 1:14
morning 4:7,8

N

N 4:12
N.W 1:18
name 2:17,18 3:3,13,17
3:22 4:10,11 20:3,4
21:15
necessary 12:6
need 3:17 7:2 14:14
21:17
needs 4:22 6:20
negotiations 17:6
note 6:7 9:5 14:21
number 20:14 21:16
NW 1:10

O

occur 11:20
official 3:17
Oh 10:16 16:1
okay 2:11,15 3:1,19,21
4:1,3,20 6:3,16,17 7:2
7:10,21 8:10,22 9:13
10:2,5,8,9,11,14,16
10:20 12:11,14 13:7
13:10,13,20 14:2,5
16:17 18:14,17,20
20:16 21:4,8,11,20
once 17:19
opportunity 17:1 18:1,4
option 7:22
order 17:19,21,22 18:2
18:6
outcome 19:14
owner 2:13

P

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
2:1
part 17:17
participated 8:3
parties 2:3,5 8:3 17:22
partner 2:14
passport 3:17
permit 17:10
person 4:22 8:8,12,20
13:17 20:8
Peter 2:17
petition 7:17
phone 13:3 21:16
please 2:4 3:4 11:2 14:6
pointing 6:5
position 17:12
possible 7:10
precede 10:18
preference 12:17
presence 12:5
present 2:16,20 4:17
6:19 17:11

presented 18:10
presiding 1:19
prior 15:16
problem 12:4
procedure 17:18
proceed 5:5
process 14:6 19:11
protest 5:10,10,11,13
5:16,19,21 6:8,12 7:4
7:5 8:21 9:14,16
10:13 14:17
protestant 2:10
public 17:10
put 19:6 21:13

Q

question 17:16
questions 18:22,22
21:2

R

R-A-N-D-A- 20:4
R-G-I-E-V 4:5
R-T-H-A 20:10
Randall 19:21 20:5,17
Randall's 20:3
reason 7:18
reconsideration 18:1
record 3:4 6:12 14:22
15:4 20:4
redirect 13:21
reduced 19:3
Reeves 1:18
Renewal 1:12
report 8:15,18 14:9
representative 5:12

representing 5:6,8 6:18
15:10
request 17:3
rescheduling 9:2
residents 5:18,19
resolve 17:14
resolved 17:14
Restaurant-Chevy 1:9
2:6
Retailer 1:11
return 10:1
review 15:13,15 16:10
16:12,19 18:16
reviews 19:16
right 2:9 3:2 5:2 6:6 8:6
9:3,17 13:19 14:1,2
14:16 16:7,14,21
19:13
Rings 13:3
Roll 1:5 21:9 22:2
room 1:17 13:16,18
route 6:22

S

S-T-U-A-R-T 4:10
scheduling 5:5
second 6:4
see 8:10 10:16
seek 18:1
separate 5:14,21 6:8
set 7:2 9:15 14:4
settled 8:5
settlement 14:12,19
15:1,5,6,7 16:9,19
17:4,20 18:6 19:2,10
19:16,19 20:18
sheet 21:13
show 6:2 8:12
side 2:8,9,10 12:5
signed 5:10,19 6:1
simply 8:14
Sorry 13:4
space 17:10
speaking 6:22
spell 3:4,9 20:3
spelled 4:10 20:4
standing 4:19 5:4 8:21
state 3:3
stated 7:19
Status 4:22 6:20 7:3,5,6
8:1 14:14
Street 1:18
Stuart 4:9
submission 18:8,13
submit 14:13,19 17:1
submitted 5:20 15:11
substantially 19:3
successful 8:15,19

suggest 20:14	1
sure 10:6	1:00 11:5 12:17
T	1:30 9:15,15
t/a 1:10	10:00 9:7 11:4 12:18
table 3:3	10:13 2:2
take 5:15 6:5	10:33 22:3
taken 19:7	11 2:16 5:18,19
terms 14:9	11:00 11:4
thank 2:15 4:1,2,6,13	11:30 11:4
4:15 18:20 20:22 21:7	12:00 19:18
21:8,11,21,22	13 6:14,15,18 15:11
thanks 6:5	14 1:14
thing 8:2	14th 1:18
things 19:4	15th 9:21,22 10:3,18
Thursday 10:22 11:1	17th 7:13
19:17 20:20	18 9:15,15 10:13
time 5:3 11:4 12:2,17	18-PRO-00028 1:12 2:6
17:7 18:3,13	18th 14:17 17:4
today 2:21 4:17 5:1	2
6:19 7:15 21:19	20 7:7,7 9:11
town 9:19,20 10:4 12:6	2000 1:18
Tuesday 12:12 14:4	2018 1:14
two 6:14 17:6	202 20:11
U	20th 14:9,14
Um-hum 11:9 12:7	22nd 10:4
16:11 17:8 18:21 19:8	24th 10:1
19:12 20:6	25th 10:10
upcoming 4:21	3
use 3:22	31st 10:22 11:1,21 12:1
V	4
victory 4:5	4 12:10
W	442-4423 20:11
want 8:7 9:1	4th 12:9,12
wanted 10:5 18:5	5
wants 8:3	5 12:12 14:4
Washington 1:18	5600 1:10
Wednesday 15:14,15	5th 12:13 13:11 14:8,12
15:16,20,21 16:3,16	6
16:20 17:2 19:11,17	7
Wednesdays 16:6,9	8
week 7:12	9
weekend 10:7	9:00 11:4,4 12:17,18
welcome 21:1 22:1	9:30 7:7 9:9,10,12 12:18
works 12:13	12:19,20 13:11,12
X	14:4
Y	
yeah 12:15 16:2 18:12	
19:5,15	
Z	
0	

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Gordon Restaurant-Chevy Chase, LLC

Before: Alcoholic Beverage Control Board

Date: 05-14-2018

Place: Washington, DC

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under
my direction; further, that said transcript is a
true and accurate record of the proceedings.

Neal R Gross

Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701